
No matter how chaotic it is, wildflowers will still spring up in the middle of 

nowhere.                

                                               Sheryl Crow 

 
 Board of Director’s Meeting 

August 21, 2019 

Adoption of the Capital Budget for Fiscal Year 2019-2020:  The Board of Directors 

unanimously adopted a balanced Capital Budget in the amount of $498,795 for Fiscal Year 

2019-20.  This budget continues to include funds to complete the Office Conversion Project 

as well as final payments for the 24” main line extension along Placer Road.   
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AC Pipe Testing and Study 
Over the last eight years, the District has experienced a sig-

nificant increase in mainline breaks.  Of the five experi-

enced over the past eight years, four of them occurred within 

the last four years.     

PACE Engineering, Inc. recommended that the District have the AC Pipe tested to deter-

mine its condition and estimate the remaining useful life of the pipe.  The Board of Di-

rectors unanimously approved a proposal from Exponent for testing and analysis ser-

vices.  Total project cost: $67,400.00.   

Advice From an Apple: 
 

• Be well rounded. 
• Let your plans ripen. 
• Hold on to core values. 
• Savor variety. 
• Eat Healthy. 
• Know when to let go. 
• Take a BITE out of life! 

Income Survey 

The Board of Directors authorized the District to enter into an agreement 

with RCAC to conduct an Income Survey of it customers. The purpose of 

this survey is to establish a median household income which will then be 

used to explore funding options for upcoming capital projects.  Additional 

information with more details will be provided in the future.  



Scheduled Board Meetings: 

The next scheduled Board of Director’s Meet-
ing will be held Wednesday, September 18th  
at 7:00 pm, at the District Office.   
 

The public is always welcome.  

Average Water Usage   
Compare the usage on your water bill with the   

average of the District.  August’s Average:  7,900 cubic - feet.         

You may have noticed Field Staff ac-

tively working on the Fire Hydrant 

Maintenance & Flushing Program.  

This is an important part of ensuring 

proper function of these vital facilities 

The District Office will be closed  

Labor Day 

Monday, September 2nd 

Water storage is important for a number of reasons.  Not only does it provide 

water during times of high demand for your personal use, it also ensures that 

there will be enough water available for fire protection.  

The District operates and maintains five water storage reservoirs.  These reservoirs are cleaned and inspect-

ed every three years to ensure a high quality water supply while also maintaining the asset.  

District Reservoirs 

 Zone A Reservoir   Built in 1992       280,000 gallons 

 Zone A1 Reservoir   Built in 1992        90,000 gallons  

 Zone B Reservoir   Built in 1982        685,000 gallons 

 Zone C Reservoir   Built in 1967       150,000 gallons 

 Zone C #2 Reservoir   Built in 1996           1,000,000 gallons 

Storage Facilities 
The Value of Our Water… 

when they are needed for fire protection and other related emer-

gencies.  The conventional flushing also helps maintain the 

highest quality of water being provided to you.   

School is in Session.   Don’t forget to be 
alert to school buses picking up and dropping 
off children and be on the look out for children 
taking advantage of walking or cycling to and 
from school.  Please remember to reduce your 
speed and be courteous with your driving habits. 


